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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
October 17, 2017
 Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Attendees:  Janene Christopher, Gary Smith, Julia Gregory, Andrew Macfarlane; M.A. Hillier Esther Leeflang, Ruben Carriedo; Colleen Clery Ferrell, and Geoff Griffin.
The September 19, 2017 meeting minutes were approved unanimously. 
Member/Guest presentation – None 
President's Comments (Janene Christopher) – see below for pavilion comments
Tennis Director’s Report (Geoff Griffin)
· A recent donation was given to the BTC Junior Tennis Fund in honor of a BTC member who recently passed away. 
· Complaints received at SCTA regarding number of junior tournaments in the area. The high number of tournaments is believed to be the cause in number of entries at established junior tournaments like junior satellite which BTC hosts twice a year. Believes SCTA rules regarding age and levels may be limiting entries as well.
Club Director’s Report (Colleen Clery Ferrell)
· Daily cleaning/maintenance reviewed with cleaning service. Follow up and confirmation (that tasks have been completed) will be on-going.
· 2018 Girls’ 16/18 National Tournament wants to hold more matches at BTC
· Will inform of BTC interest for additional matches.
· Concerns raised regarding court availability for members during tournament. Club may consider offering Roosevelt Junior High school courts during tournament days.
· Board discussed ways to promote BTC better during the tournament and encourage fans to come out and watch matches.
· Board recognized the significant extra burden on club director required to make BTC the great place to hold these tournament matches. 
· A transient who has caused trouble in the past at BTC has returned and is seen regularly at the club. No action to be taken immediately.
· Membership is strong at 1285.
· Reuben noted that student membership numbers look low considering the number of high school students that should be included. Will research and find out why Saint’s student memberships are not included in totals.
· Credit to front desk for encouraging new membership purchases as permits are down, yet membership numbers are strong. Staff enticing daily permit players to join to receive online reservation benefits.
Committee Reports 
· Budget and Finance (Julia) 
· 2018 draft budget to be presented at November meeting.
· 2017 budget is on target
· 2018 budget will include additional allocation for electricity. 2017 electricity bills higher than expected. Reason not known. Colleen will research on and off peak hours and report back.
· Court resurfacing almost completed for courts 1, 2, 3, 4, 11, 12 and the stadium.
· Constitution and Bylaws – 
· All members submitted letters in accordance with by-laws and all have stated their intent to serve on the Board through calendar year 2019.

· Officer elections and committee appointments for 2018 term to be held in January at annual board meeting.
· Ethics – None
Contract and Lease
· Cafe – 
· Becky/Ohana has not yet vacated. Letter to be issued demanding vacancy and inspection by November 1.
· Guillermo Sanchez ready to start permit process for Route 6 Café.
Other Issues
· Newsletter – to be completed in November. Contributions by Julia, Esther and Janene to be included.
· Website – None
· Advertising/Public Outreach – None
· Fundraising – None
Unfinished Business

· Tournament Pavilion  (Janene) – 
· The pavilion design was revised/simplified to reduce the construction cost (a $12,000 reduction was achieved). The funds for the pavilion stands at approx. $20,000.
· A budget estimate of $59,000 is the total cost to complete the pavilion, donation wall incl. electric drinking fountain, and walls panels at Pro Shop. 
· $35,000 currently pledged.
The board unanimously voted to name the pavilion “Press Pavilion” in honor of Ben Press with donors being recognized.

To complete the pavilion Fund Raising/ Solicitation are needed and this will start immediately. Colleen & Geoff indicated that once the tennis community sees that the pavilion will be recognizing Ben & his Family, additional funds / donations will be given. A donation flyer will be designed for this effort.
The board recognized Janene’s significant extra work donated for drawings and design of the pavilion.
New Business

· Homeless Concerns – transients appear to be more frequent and spend more time around the club. Concerns with ice machine and bathrooms. Drug paraphernalia recently discovered on the club premises.
Park and Recreation has not been receptive to the Club’s suggestions to fence areas. Cleaning crew will use bleach. Patrolling/limiting access to the ice-machine is not feasible at this time. Members have been more vigilant in monitoring who is “following” them into the locker room. This problem is especially prevalent for the Male Locker room.  Transients who are hanging around have been asked to move along if they are not actively playing tennis.
Adjournment: 8:30 p.m.     Next board meeting will be November 28, 2017   
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